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Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee



STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7
	Name:
	Jenny Giambattista 

	Proposed No.:
	2023-0195
	Date:
	June 14, 2023



SUBJECT

An ordinance authorizing the executive to enter into a loan agreement with the Washington State Department of Commerce Public Works Board for loan financing for a capital project of the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2023-0195 would authorize the executive to enter a 20-year agreement with the Public Works Board (PWB) of the Washington State Department of Commerce for loan financing of capital costs associated with the Interbay Forcemain and Odor Control project. The loan agreement is in the amount of $10,000,0000 with an interest rate of 1.39 percent. 

BACKGROUND 

Project Description. The PWB loan will provide funding to replace the Interbay Pump Station dual 36" forcemains (pipelines that convey wastewater under pressure from a pump station) with 42" ductile iron pipe, line the dual 48" forcemains and 96" gravity line, rehabilitate the forcemains discharge structure (FMDS), construct a new odor control facility at the FMDS, and construct a new asphalt roadway from the northern end of West Armory Way. The replacement of the dual forcemains would ensure reliable wastewater conveyance and precent the direct overflow of bypass of raw sewage into Elliott Bay. 

Public Works Trust Fund Loan Programs. The purpose of the Public Works Trust Fund Construction Loan Program is to help local governments address critical infrastructure needs for water, sewer, storm water, roads, bridges, and solid waste/recycling systems.  The Washington State Public Works Board has administered this and other infrastructure loan programs since 1986.  The Public Works Board reports executing several thousand agreements for infrastructure projects with cities, counties, special purpose districts and others.
ANALYSIS

Savings. This low interest loan agreement is estimated to save ratepayers $3,340,295 in interest expense over the period of the loan as compared to conventional bond financing.  The savings calculations are presented in the fiscal note that was transmitted with the legislation.  The award of this loan will assist the county in its effort to control costs associated with this project.

INVITED

· Kenneth W. Rice, Capital Finance Debt Coordinator, Wastewater Treatment Division
· Steve Baruso, Grants Administrator, Wastewater Treatment Division


ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2023-0195 (and its attachment)
2. Transmittal Letter
3. Fiscal Note
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